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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special
meeting on Friday, March 15, 1996 at 1:00 P.M. in the Council
Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Councillors present were: Ralph Groening, Stan Siemens,
Louis Palud, Arthur Dueck.

The purpose of this special meeting was to hear presentations
from sales representatives of the possible purchase of a new
6 wheel drive motor grader.

Mr. Gil St. Hilaire of Powell Equipment Ltd., met with Council
to give his presentation concerning the purchase of a new 143H
Caterpillar Motor Grader. He reviewed the various aspects of
the machine according to his proposal of March 13, 1996 with
the more positive aspects being the 6 wheel drive as opposed
to the tandem drive. Mr. St. Hilaire gave Council an overview
of the price of his machine and the trade-in value of that
machine in the future.

Mr. Eldon Krebbs of Erin Tractor Ltd. explained to Council the
differences of their 772BH John Deere Motor Grader and the
Caterpillar grader. He reviewed the written presentation of
March 8, 1996. Following discussion on the grader, Mr. Krebbs
was excused from the meeting briefly to allow Council time to
consider the proposal.

Council felt that a counter offer on this machine was in order
to bring the price of the machine closer to our available
funding. During the discussion, it was noted by both salesmen
that because our 770BH Grader was in a serious accident, the
trade-in value of our machine has lost approximately $20,000.00.

Upon the return of Mr. Krebbs, the price of the new machine
was further negotiated upon which deal was struck where our
770BH is traded-in with a net difference being $41,000.00 plus
taxes. This amount is to be divided between a further rental
charge of $7,500.00 plus taxes and the machine trade cost of
$33,500.00.

Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Louis Palud:

#76/96. Resolved that the R. M. of Morris agree to purchase

a 1996 772BH John Deere Motor Grader from Erin Tractor for the
amount of $41,000.00 plus taxes with our 1994 770BH Grader being
traded-in and which is to be charged with $7,500.00 plus taxes
for rental and $33,500.00 as machine purchase payable on

March 21, 1996.

Carried.

Council then discussed a situation of hiring additional employees
for the construction season. Councillor Dueck presented that
only a track hoe operator be advertised for as the situation

for grader operator has been resolved with existing employees.

Councillor Ralph Groening then moved the adjournment of this
special meeting.
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